Soderville Athletic Association

Board Meeting Minutes

Date:  August 12, 2012
Board Members in Attendance

Greg Zimmer

President
Vacant Position

Vice President

Mike Laciskey

Treasurer

Derrell Singh

Secretary

Tom Dreshar

Mike Stone 

Chris Vogel

Corinne Olson

Not in Attendance
Dale Blonigen

Maria Cochran
Others in Attendance

Nancy Nelson
Ben Stai

Steve Cooper

Meeting called to order by Greg Zimmer at 7:10pm.
Mike S. made a motion to approve the June 17, 2012 meeting minutes, Tom D. seconded, motion approved.
Public forum – none
New Business
Set Annual meeting for October 9, 2012 – we will have the annual meeting at 7pm with the regular meeting to follow.  We will have to adopt our new by-laws at the annual meeting so Greg will get those to everyone before the annual meeting.  Greg wants to make sure that we have the terms staggered so that we don’t have positions come due the same year all the time so this is something we still need to work on.
Information on SAA new/old building – Tom is going to talk to Doris this week and see why they need the financial information they are asking for; Mike read what Doris asked of the board for financial information; there was much discussion on what information we will give to the city of what they are asking as far as field improvements, concessions, volunteers hours.  We will look at what we put in fields the last 4 years and we can give them exactly what we had on our tax form for concessions revenue.  Greg wants to transfer money from the Capital Improvement fund but we will wait and see what Tom finds out tomorrow before deciding that.
Storage for equipment bags so can use building for practice – we will move the bags over to the Ham Lake City building when we can so we can use the building again.
13U team formation discussion – Nancy had brought up if we should give something to the 12U teams and have it on the website so they understand how we form teams.  Greg will write something up for how we do team formation.
Board member resignations/additions – Greg introduced Ben Stai to the board and said he is interested in becoming part of the SAA board.  Tom D. made a motion to add Ben Stai to the SAA Board of Directors, Derrell S. seconded the motion, motion approved.  Greg let the board know of some resignations he has received from board members recently; Don Bross, Brian Braden, Steve Rajtar and Jim Doyle.  Tom D. made a motion to remove these members from the board, Derrell S. seconded the motion, motion approved.
Committee Reports: 

Concessions – Nelson – Nancy turned it over to Mike L. for concessions; Mike said we made $42,300 in concessions this year, we have not made less than $50,000 in the past few years so we are way down from previous years, but Tom made the comment that our expenses are probably a lot lower this year then too so we have yet to finalize those numbers; Mike is wondering if we should continue with concessions in the fall and Chris said we can have the parents volunteer because there are many that still need to get their volunteer fee back.  Jenny will be at the next board meeting to talk about ideas that she has.
.
Umpires – Hensler – not present
In-house fast pitch – Cochran and Blonigen– Maria and Dale were not present - Derrell was an 8U coach this year and he said that the 8U tournament and season went great.  Corinne asked if we are playing against Forest Lake again next year and Chris explained that Forest Lake loved playing in our league and that team was so good because they just took their good players so they will have to even out their teams if there are more teams coming from Forest Lake next season.  Chris said then we should charge $150 a team to play at our facility.  
In-house baseball (Junior) – Zimmer – Greg said the tournaments are done and we sent many teams to the State tournaments; we sent extra teams to the tournaments at 10U and 12U as MYAS needed more teams so we were able to help them out.
In-house baseball (Senior) – Greg said the 17U team was first place in their division from what he heard.
Traveling fast pitch – Vogel – Chris said fall ball is going with 13 teams and they play Sunday’s and then a one day State tournament, they only charge $50 per player for fall ball; they are in the middle of all that and the field scheduling is a mess because it is him doing it so he is working on that; it is the biggest fall ball turn out in the State – a lot of good showings in all the tiers for summer teams and they were competitive at all levels; Chris said they are in a transition period of finding new people to help with all the teams they have.  Minnesota Moose is the team that runs the 8U tournaments and they are required to help with other things to be on that team and that is one of the best things they do.  Tom wants to know what the numbers are for how many girls are playing traveling fastpitch from Blaine and from Ham Lake.  He wants to show how many kids are playing from our area when he talks with the City so Nancy will get those numbers for him.
Traveling baseball – Zimmer – Greg met with BATBA a couple weeks ago and we will get their new by-laws in a couple weeks.  Tom asked if anyone on the board does not agree with traveling baseball coming in and so there was some discussion about that and how it makes it easier for the kids to have a traveling program to move into if they choose.  Corinne said that the only thing she did not like is the name change that was discussed so she wants to make sure Soderville is in the name for the by-laws.
Field/Game Scheduling – Cooper – Steve said that it went well for the whole year and he worked with Nancy a lot on field scheduling. Steve will come back for one more year if we can get someone to take his place after that.  It is a lot of work in the beginning but once you get it squared out it was ok.  He did not understand the age groups and field use very well and knowing the age groups and what fields they can play on.  Tom tried to get an idea of what it would be worth to pay someone to do the scheduling because we would like to have someone that would do it for many years so they would have time to get good at it.  It would be good to have some synergy in the process.
Equipment – the bags will go to the City building; equipment is being returned on Monday and was last Thursday too and Greg is handling that for now.
Treasurer – Laciskey – Mike L. had a report to pass around – across the top is the number of kids in the program over the years – in total we had 934 in 2012 so we are generally staying in the 1,000 range; Ben noticed the range of kids in 13U compared to 12U and other board members explained why that happens – to the right is the fees and he makes sure all the registration revenue and fundraising revenue and volunteer revenue is in the right buckets.  We have financials done through June and everything looks really good.  BYHA donated the other $5,000 that was donated at the fundraiser in April so the total is $12,000 from them for the year.  Tom thinks we should set aside money from what is being donated for East Bethel field improvements because they are sure to ask about it.
Fundraising – Stone – Mike said we are doing another beer bust in the Spring but not in the Fall; the one comment Mike S. had was that the money that was made from that was supposed to be spent on the uniforms for coaches; we made about $1800 and the coaches did get shirts and hats it is just in our general fund.
Tournament Ball – Laciskey – Mike L. is going to call the tournament coaches and see if they can give feedback about the season – Nancy asked if we are going to run the program the same – Mike asked Nancy to send out an email before traveling tryouts that we are having tournament ball teams so they know this is an options if they don’t make a traveling team.
Town Ball – vacant position
Uniforms – Singh – Derrell said he will start looking at uniforms in November this year to see if that first order can be a little cheaper; he thinks he will save a little money going one month earlier
Photos – Nelson – nothing to report
Operations Manager Report – N. Nelson
Check if your building key works – new ones made – Nancy said there is a new lock on the SAA building so to have everyone check if there key works and if not she will get you a new one.
13U shirt sales – did not get the money from that yet – and ice packs – Tom thinks we should get $30 back from MYAS for the ice packs that were used by players at the State tournament.
Old Business – 
Tom D. said that MYAS has a direct pipeline for interns that we should have 2 interns here to have them work for free to help with whatever.  They have to have hours of community service.  
Other 
The next meeting is set for September 16, 2012 at 7:00pm. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Derrell S., Mike S. seconded the motion, motion approved and meeting adjourned at 9pm.

